### News from the Western Region of the American Association for Nude Recreation

November 2019 Vol 3 No 11

### **Region News**



# AANR-West Board Meets & Approves 2020 Budget

By Gary Mussell, AANR-West President

On November 2, after months of research and planning and a day of discussion, the AANR-West Board of Directors passed its budget for 2020. This budget is down about 15% from last year as there were several one-time only purchases made this year.

Our current year to date numbers are looking better than expected even as membership is about the same as a year ago as several large expenditures were postponed or eliminated to lower our expenses. As it is, several new initiatives were approved at this year's meeting and others started last year that proved successful were renewed.

The regional by-laws require a budget for the following year be approved at the November meeting. This year's meeting was held at Shangri-La Ranch, north of Phoenix, Arizona.

We welcomed **Curt Flynn** from Glen Eden as a new member of the Board. His background is Marketing and Sports, so we have need for his skills right away.

The next Spring 2020 board meeting was awarded to De Anza Springs, the annual AANR-West Convention will take place at Shangri-La Ranch, and the Summer Festival will be at Glen Eden. There were three bids for next year's Fall Board meeting, but no decision was made, as the Board wanted to review those bids further.

Here is a summary of our other decisions and plans for the next calendar year:

#### **Women in Nude Recreation Committee:**

The committee has designed an entirely new brochure and information card encouraging women to try social nudism as a way of expressing body acceptance and self-esteem. This information will be sent to all clubs for distribution and used at upcoming trade shows and at day spas, yoga classes and on college campuses.

#### Youth Camp:

The Board approved a 4-day camp for ages 8-15 to be held at De Anza Springs outside San Diego the last week of June. Outside certified counselors will come in to help supervise the activities. The activity itinerary will be printed and sent to all clubs by the end of the year. Parents/Grandparents will be required to send in a deposit with their reservations.

#### **Scholarships:**

This committee has also rewritten its literature and will be sending it to all clubs and interested people by early December. Scholarships will be given for college tuition and for enrollments in adult vocational training classes. The age limit to obtain a scholarship has been eliminated.

#### Membership:

Vice President Jeff Tendick has been challenged to increase (and retain) membership in AANR-West by 150 by July 2020. His idea to provide a gift bundle for all new members starting in 2020 was approved.

#### **Passports:**

We need to gather more prizes from the clubs for the raffle next summer. Hopefully, more clubs will donate weekend stays at their parks, or pledge merchandise or other goodies for the passport users whose names will be drawn at the summer convention.

#### **Club Liaisons:**

Board members will be contacting clubs across the region on our various programs and to assist the transition into AANR's new membership software system next spring.

#### Web Site and Newsletter:

The statistics for the web site show it has had a huge increase in new visitors since our recent trade shows. We need all the clubs to send us their 2020 activity dates so we can revise the Calendar section for the new year.

Shangri-La was a great host club for this meeting. Many of us had some nice conversations in the clubhouse at breakfast or at the Friday Karaoke and Saturday DJ Dance party. The food, as always, was excellent. Because the meeting took the whole day, I regret we did not get the chance to mingle much with the Shangri-La members at the pool or Jacuzzi on Saturday. We will devote more time to this when we return in July for our annual convention and regional assembly.

### © Copyright 2019 by The American Association for Nude Recreation – Western Region

All Rights Reserved

23679 Calabasas Road, Suite 966, Calabasas, CA 91302

Web Site: www.aanrwest.org Contact: Information@aanrwest.org





Cyndi Faber and Jeff Tendick enjoy a horse ride at the Fall Festival

## **AANR-West Fall Festival Packed with Runners, Tournaments, and Horses**

By Jeff Tendick, AANR-West VP

The AANR-West Fall Festival was an incredibly fun experience for all who attended the 3-day event at the Shangri-La Ranch (SLR) from Friday, October 11 through Sunday October 13. The Festival included the third annual Bare Buns 5K Desert Run on Saturday morning. There was a western theme of the weekend, and it was great to see so many guests and residents sport their "country look" with vests and boots....and generally, nothing else. Here is a diary of the weekend highlights:

Friday, 5:00 PM. The Festival begins with dinner in the Bare Buns Café, serving baked salmon or Cajun fried cod, plus veggies and homemade desert prepared by Fran, our head chef. Only \$10 – what a deal!

Friday, 8 PM – it's Karaoke Night! Others are playing pool, table tennis, or soaking in the Jacuzzi. A perfect night to start things off.

Saturday, 8:00 AM. 73 runners assemble at the starting line near the clubhouse of the newly groomed 3.1-mile course. Countdown: 3-2-1-GO! Even with its early start time, the two laps around the park up and down hills of starkly beautiful desert scenery is still a challenge for the runners. They are welcomed periodically along the way by groups of volunteers offering drinks and music to hasten their pace. The best time across the finish line is 20 minutes 37 seconds, a new record for the course! All the runners receive a special T-shirt, and the winners in each category received a plaque, a gym bag and a water bottle with a Shangri-La logo.

Saturday, 9:30 AM. A team of five horses arrives ready for the next activity - naked horseback riding! Park members and visitors took turns mounting four horses at a time, with an authentic cowboy guide on the fifth horse. Each group of riders gets to ride through a gorgeous trail on the back of a horse bareback – and bare butt! There is nothing better than





Left: Shangri-La owner Horst Kraus still has some giddyap! Right: Cyndi gallops off.

being connected to Mother Nature wearing your birthday suit while riding. This was the highlight of the weekend for many of those who attended. Even Horst Kraus, original owner of Shangri-La (and Cyndi's grandpa) got on a horse and enjoyed the experience!

Saturday, 11:00 AM. Six water volleyball teams from various nudist clubs begin their double elimination play for the next several hours. Each team consists of six players, and the competition was well fought with all close matches. Sportsmanship was stellar, as it usually is at nudist venues. Eventually, the team from Shangri La Ranch was named champion. Coolers and water bottles were awarded.

Saturday, 4:00 PM. In Millennium Hall, 18 players start the pool tournament. This event took three hours and there were many spectacular shots taken by all participants in the nine-bracket round robin. The ultimate winner received a one-hour massage donated by Lainie Sweeney, a resident of Shangri La Ranch.

Saturday, 8:00 PM. Broadway Joe and Anita kicked off four hours of great dance music in the clubhouse.

Sunday 8:00 AM. The morning weather was perfect! 16 players stretch their limbs and get ready for the last tournament of the weekend, Pickleball. Everyone played a total of 8 games, with each player awarded points as they progressed. We awarded first, second and third place winners who were given cooler bags and water bottles.

We hope everyone will come back again next year!



1-2-3-Go! Runners begin the Bare Buns 5K run at Shangri-La Ranch

#### Reminders

# ATTENTION ALL TRAVEL CLUBS: AANR Bulletin to Promote Non-Landed Clubs

Beginning in January, a new feature will appear periodically to highlight non-landed clubs in issues of *The Bulletin*. A new column by Donna and John Mollan will focus on this often-overlooked part of AANR by providing event information, member spotlights, a little history, and other useful details about the amazing creativity shown by these clubs.

If you would like your non-landed club and activities to appear in this new column, please let the AANR office know by writing to **kfitz@aanr.com** so that we may arrange to speak with you. The deadline for submitting text to *The Bulletin* is the 20<sup>th</sup> of every month, about 6 weeks before the publication date.

## No More Printed Copies of Bulletin – Unless You Ask for It!

As of January, AANR will only be sending their monthly Bulletin magazine via email unless you contact them to say you want to continue receiving a printed copy. Call the AANR office at 800-879-6833.

Here's a great idea: If you get a printed copy, after reading it, turn it into your club office so they can recycle them by giving them to prospective new members and club guests.

This AANR-West Newsletter is distributed only via email. It is sent to all club owners and presidents, who are asked to pass it along to their own members. It is also emailed directly to all "Associate Members" in the eight western states (those who do not belong to a local club), and to others who request a copy.

### **Have You Used Your Passport Yet?**

The Passport program is a way for AANR members and their guests to visit many different clubs.

Don't have a Passport book yet? Purchase one at any participating club in the 8 western states, or purchase one at the AANR-West website at <a href="www.aanrwest.org">www.aanrwest.org</a>. may via PayPal for \$10 online including shipping. Books cost less at most clubs (usually around \$5).



Clubs may have already begun greeting at their check-in desks some of the 270 people in the region who have received their Passport books.

Reminder: A raffle will be held in July 2020 for great prizes offered by the various clubs (merchandise, dinners, gate fee coupons, weekend days, etc.) to those who participate in the program and get their books stamped at different clubs and participating events.

For more information, see the Home Page of the <a href="https://www.aanrwest.org">www.aanrwest.org</a> website.



# Last Reminder: Co-Op Advertising Receipts Deadline is November 30

AANR-West chartered clubs may be reimbursed for advertising in outside (non-nudist) publications or online sites. To qualify for reimbursement:

- (a) the advertising must specifically have a link to the AANR West website home page (<a href="www.aanrwest.org">www.aanrwest.org</a>) and
- (b) the logos of AANR, or AANR-West (or both) should be displayed if space permits, and
- (c) the club's website home page must provide a link to the AANR or AANR Western Region website page.

Copies of 2019 club receipts or bills which have been paid, and a copy of the advertising must be submitted to the AANR West Treasurer at <a href="mailto:information@aanrwest.org">information@aanrwest.org</a> no later than Nov 30.

(e) Ads in the AANR *Bulletin* and other AANR publications are not eligible for reimbursement. Advertising in any other nudist publication must have **prior** approval of the AANR West President for reimbursement.

Clubs can be reimbursed at either 50% of the cost of qualified advertising, the amount not to exceed \$400 per year per club, or at 25% of the cost of qualified advertising, the amount not to exceed \$1,000.00 per year per club, at the club's option.

A bonus for 100% membership clubs: Reimbursement can be as much as 50% of the cost of qualified advertising, the amount not to exceed \$800 per year per club, or 25% of the cost of qualified advertising, the amount not to exceed \$2,000 per year per club, at the club's option.

Advertising which conflicts with the principles and standards of AANR and/or AANR-West is not be eligible for reimbursement.

Provisional (newly formed) clubs are not yet eligible for co-op advertising reimbursement.

AANR has a similar program with similar guidelines. By submitting to both, a club could "double dip" and possibly get a rebate for nearly 100% of their cost. Advertising does not need to be in the print media. If a club bought coffee cups with the AANR or AANR West logo, for example, they could be eligible for reimbursement up to a certain dollar amount.

# Did You Know Your AANR-West Club Can Get an Interest-Free Loan?

AANR-West's landed and non-landed clubs may receive one interest-free loan per year, not to exceed \$5,000 each. The purpose for this is to assist improving facilities or perhaps acting as seed money for a new project that will attract new members. AANR International has its Glen Miller program which similarly can provide interest free loans up to \$10,000 for "100% clubs." Call us at information@aanrwest.org.

#### **Club News**

The following information is extracted from the newsletters, tweets, and emails from various clubs around our region. Have a club event happening? We want to know about it! Send your email or text to us at information@aanrwest.org.



## SCNA's Fall Nude Bowling Day Is a Sellout and Success

By Rolf Holbach, SCNA President

On Sunday, October 20, SCNA rented out an entire bowling alley in Montrose for its Fall Bowling event. Other clubs from across Southern California also had some of their members join in the fun, and together the event was officially a sellout with nearly 50 in attendance, with several participants experiencing social nudity for the first time.

Montrose Bowl, where the afternoon event took place, resurfaced the lanes earlier in the year, so they were smooth and fast, and the scores were on average a little higher.

At the end of the event, everyone stood for a group photo, and then the winners were announced. High individual game score (168) was Tom Patterson and second place went to Peter Tiller at 165. High Series (2 games) at 292 was awarded to Dennis Brown and second place (281) went to newcomer Tanya Parker. All received special prizes. The 50-50 raffle was won by Tim Snyder.

The potluck had a wide selection of finger food to munch on including shrimp, chicken wings, a vegan salad, and many types of chips and cookies. Those who did not play enjoyed friendly conversations in the booth area above the alley.

SCNA repeats this bowling event twice a year, in the spring and fall, when the outside weather is not quite warm enough for sunbathing

## Sequoians Club Closes to New Visitors for the Winter

The Sequoians club in the Castro Valley east of Oakland remains open to their members with a full schedule of seasonal activities.

However, the club is not accepting <u>non</u>-member visitors now through March. The Sequoians offer a discounted, seasonal Associate and Millennial membership with limited "in-season" visiting. Email the club at <u>sequoians@wildblue.net</u> for further details.

### **News from Glen Eden Sun Club**

### Beer and Brats Mix with Fun at Oktoberfest Festival

By Cheryl Leutbecher, Glen Eden Marketing Director

Beer, brats, and bountiful sunshine made Oktoberfest a great success last month at Glen Eden Sun Club. Everyone came to the event dressed for the occasion in traditional lederhosen and dirndl attire, or nudist variations of it.

Michael R. provided us with great Oompah-Pah music from 10 AM to 2 PM, followed by a duo band playing poolside until 4 PM.



The food was great, with high compliments on the veggie brats and tasty sauerkraut. We went through three kegs of beer and sold more than 160 bratwurst lunches.

Another big thanks to all the "Fraulein Ladies" for making the Beer Garden a fun place to hang out.

Garfield won the Stein Holding Contest with Mikkol coming in second. The cornhole game was also a lot of fun, thanks to the efforts of Rick W and of John S for overseeing the event.

Gloria D won the Glen Eden beach towel and Rick won the GE sweatshirt in our special drawing.

A big thanks to the whole Oktoberfest volunteers for all the hard work and dedication to this event.



### Glen Eden Sun Club Will Host Member Talent Show Nov 15

Glen Eden is showcasing its club talent at a show in Piper Hall Friday, November 15 at 7 pm. The show is called "The Grateful LIVE" and organizer Madeline Cohen is very excited about the dozen acts that so far are on the bill.

"We have several singers, a duet, players of guitars and ukuleles, a comedian, a Frank Sinatra enthusiast, a couple that will dance a rhumba, and a belly dancer," she told us.

"It started out with me asking to put on my own show as I sing and dance at retirement homes professionally. But so many people asked to be part of it we opened it up to all Glen Eden members and received a wonderful response."

Cohen sees the show as a celebration of life we can all enjoy. The show is free except for the usual Glen Eden gate fee to come in for the day.

She will ask people to voluntarily donate (or make a pledge) to the local YWCA Women's Shelter at the end of the show, but it is not a requirement to attend.

We will do a follow-up article next month about its success.

#### **Travel Report**



### My Summer at Lupin Lodge

By Helen O'Neill, AANR member

This past summer, I had to take care of my mom in Northern California. Luckily, she lives 20 minutes from Lupin Lodge, one of my favorite nudist parks.

I often went midweek when hardly anyone else was around with no planned events, but this left me lots of time to personally unwind with swims, hikes, camping and meeting many of the always-friendly residents in the Jacuzzi at night.

Lupin Lodge has undergone a facelift this summer and made some necessary repairs and upgrades to its clubhouse and pool areas. I am happy to report the following:

- The communal kitchen is almost complete! They did a real nice job of painting and repair. There's a NEW Subzero fridge, and the oven/stove works. The plates, cups and utensils aren't there yet, and there are only a few pans. BUT it's open, open 24/7 now.
- The tennis court and volleyball courts have been resurfaced.
- The snack shed by the pool is also getting new equipment and new roof.
- Be aware that the restaurant is regularly open only Saturday and Sundays.

On several of my visits I had great yoga sessions with Bill Arce, the resident yoga instructor, who also led the mediation classes. His sessions were nothing short of wonderful.

I also attended the park's Woodstock 50th Anniversary Celebration. It was a fun crowd, "dressing" in '60's-style costumes, and the Groovy Judy band playing rock classics with everyone dancing on the lawn. That night there was a clubhouse dance with a DJ Moonbeam too. The crowd was very diverse, and everyone was in a great mood. I met some great people that weekend.

A couple of weeks later Herra Productions, headed by Alex Liu, was filming a documentary on body image acceptance and sexuality issues in our culture. Thank you photonaturals.com for the casting call! Alex told me his sex education was at the height of the AIDS crisis, and it consisted of 'don't-do-it-or- you will die" lectures. His film is aiming to show a new approach. The scenes shot included, individual interviews, a 30-person yoga class, soul train dancing and a pool volleyball game.

There will be a premier screening of the film at Lupin. Can't wait to see what it looks like!!

### **Coming Events**



### Nov 8 Performance Has Ghost Stories Theme at L.A. Nude Comedy Store

**Nude Ghost Stories** is the theme for the upcoming Nude Comedy Night at the Two Road Theater in Studio City, CA on **November 8**.

There are six comics on the bill, whose challenge is to keep the audience laughing through the telling of funny Halloween experiences and other unearthly subject matter. There will also be an "Open Microphone" time slot where people from the audience can tell jokes as they discover standup comedy is much harder than it looks!

Of course, the twist in all this is both the performers AND the audience are required to be nude during the show.

AANR and SCNA co-sponsor and underwrite these monthly comedy shows and their representatives get to promote their organizations at the mid-show break,

The rules: no cameras, the audience must be nude as well as the performers, and because there is alcohol served there can be no one under age 18 at the performance.

This show always sells out and \$35/person tickets may only be purchased through <a href="www.nudecomedyla.com">www.nudecomedyla.com</a>. Tickets at the door will be \$50/person, if any are left.

#### **Breaking News**

As we were going to press, we learned that our region's Twitter account at **aanrwest.org** was suspended. No explanation was given (they never tell you). This has happened before – and to other nudist accounts also – and we suspect some vigilante just doesn't like social nudity. We are researching this and will be up again shortly, probably under a slightly different name.

### **Government Affairs (GAT) Report**



Tilli Buchanan photo taken from television broadcast on KUTV, Salt Lake City.

# This Utah Woman Is Charged for Being Topless in Her Own Home

Late last year, Tilli Buchanan and her husband had been installing insulation in their garage and had stripped off their clothes just inside their home to get the itchy materials off their skin. That's when the step kids — a 13-year-old boy, a 10-year-old girl and a 9-year-old boy — saw her without her top on.

The children were a little embarrassed at the sight — but Buchanan told them they shouldn't treat her differently because she was a woman. They aren't uncomfortable seeing their dad's chest, she told them, so it shouldn't be different for her. "This isn't a sexual thing," she recalled telling the children. "I should be able to wear exactly what my husband wears. You shouldn't be embarrassed about this."

But Utah state officials didn't have the same view. After the kids told their mother (the ex-wife), she told the police. Social Services got involved and in February the local District Attorney filed criminal charges against the 27-year-old woman for being shirtless in her own home, while her husband, who was also in the same state of undress, was not charged.

She's now facing three counts of lewdness involving a child — a class A misdemeanor. If convicted, Buchanan could land in jail and stay on the sex offender registry for the next 10 years.

After several delays, Buchanan's case goes to court on Nov. 19. Her attorney Randy Richards plans to ask a judge to find that Utah's lewdness statute is unconstitutional because it discriminates against women.

Much of his argument leans on a recent 10th Circuit Court ruling, where the appeals court sided with two Colorado women who sued Fort Collins over the city's ban on top free women, citing the equal protection clause of the 14<sup>th</sup> Amendment.

U.S. Circuit Court of Appeals rulings are not binding outside the circuits in which they were issued. In fact, because Ft Collins decided to drop their case, there really is no case precedent available to Buchanan, but the attorney is going ahead anyway.

## Meanwhile, Towns in Oklahoma Overreacts to Appeals Court Ruling

10/1/19 - After the feeling of the 10th Circuit court were made known in favor of the women of Ft. Collins suing under the Equal Protection clause of the US Constitution, the city fathers in **Sand Springs, Oklahoma** passed an emergency ordinance that changed the law so men can't be topless either. (We are waiting for the first lawsuit you just know is coming.)

In **Tulsa**, **Oklahoma**, the District Attorney said the city would continue to enforce its law against women being top free in public. His reasoning, which is judiciously correct, is that the Tenth Circuit decision only addressed the preliminary injunction in Ft Collins. Because it was a very narrow case that never was decided at the lower court, therefore, he reasoned, he will keep enforcing the ban in his city.

The Utah Attorney General, which is where the Buchanan case is proceeding, issued a similar opinion as the Tulsa D.A. It seems a new case (perhaps Buchanan's?) will have to come before the Appeals Court before the written sentiments of the Tenth Circuit judges will have any judicial weight.

The AANR Government Affairs Committee met in phone conference about the case in mid-October and decided there is not much we can do at the local court level, especially since she hasn't asked for our help, but we might offer again if Buchanan loses in the first round and then appeals to the 10<sup>th</sup> Circuit court

# On the Other Hand, A Town in Kansas Votes to Allow Women to Go Top Free

10/19/19 - The **Manhattan** City Council has unanimously decided to amend the city code to allow females to go topless. However, property owners and businesses may still require their patrons to wear shirts.

The Manhattan Mercury newspaper reports City Attorney Katie Jackson recommended the change to avoid potential lawsuits. Jackson cited a federal ruling in February 2017 that blocked Fort Collins, Colorado, from enforcing a law against women going topless. Fort Collins is in the 10th Circuit Court of Appeals, as is Kansas.

She said the government could still prosecute a topless woman who is acting in a lewd manner, which is against state law.

### AANR News Fred Van Nest, 05/21/1940-10/16/2019

We are sad to report that AANR Trustee Fred Van Nest, 79, has succumbed after a long battle with cancer.



Fred had been an AANR member for 32 years and served on the AANR-East Board of Directors before being elected to the national board in 2014

He was an outspoken advocate for AANR reform, and he will be missed by all who knew him.

### **Always Something Happening Around the Region!**

Below is a list of major club activities for the next several weeks from around the region. This is only a partial list. Visit the aanswest.org web site for a more complete list. Click on the club link at right to view some details about the event at the club's web site.

### Calendar of Major Events at the Clubs November 7-30

<u>Date</u>	Event Description	<u>Host Club</u>	Club Link
11/07/19	Movie Premier "Act Super Naturally"	SCNA	scna@socalnaturist.org
11/15/19	Talent Show	Glen Eden	info@gleneden.com
11/1619	Friends Pre-Thanksgiving Dinner	SCNA	scna@socalnaturist.org
11/02/19	AANR-West Board Meeting	Shangri-La Ranch	joinus@shangrilaranch.com
11/08/19	Karaoke Night	Mountain Air Ranch	marinfo@trynude.com
11/09/19	Veteran's Day/Appreciation Dance	Laguna del Sol	office@lagunadelsol.com
11/09/19	Leather & Lace	Glen Eden	info@gleneden.com
11/09/19	Veterans Day Dance	Olive Dell Ranch	olivedell1952@gmail.com
11/09/19	Veteran's Day/Appreciation Dance	Laguna del Sol	office@lagunadelsol.com
11/12/19	Veterans Day celebration	Lupin Lodge	relax@lupinlodge.org
11/16/19	Comedy Night	Olive Dell Ranch	olivedell1952@gmail.com
11/23/19	Movie Night	Olive Dell Ranch	olivedell1952@gmail.com
11/23/19	Pre-Thanksgiving/Faywood Hot Springs	SunTree Travel Club	information@suntree.net
11/23/19	Thanksgiving Dance/Canned Food Drive	Laguna del Sol	office@lagunadelsol.com
11/23/19	Movie Night	Olive Dell Ranch	olivedell1952@gmail.com
11/23/19	Thanksgiving Dinner party	Front Range Naturists	clubinfo@frncolorado.com
11/23/19	Ugly Sweater Dance	Mira Vista	relax@miravistaresort.com
11/28/19	Thanksgiving Dinner	Lupin Lodge	relax@lupinlodge.org
11/28/19	Thanksgiving Potluck Dinner	Olive Dell Ranch	olivedell1952@gmail.com
11/30/19	Ugly Sweater Dance	Glen Eden	info@gleneden.com

### Calendar of Major Events at the Clubs December 1-31

<u>Date</u>	Event Description	Host Club	Club Link
12/07/19	Christmas Tree decorating party	Lupin Lodge	relax@lupinlodge.org
12/07/19	Holiday Party/NYE Sign Ups	Laguna del Sol	office@lagunadelsol.com
12/07/19	Kids and Teens Tree Decoration	Olive Dell Ranch	olivedell1952@gmail.com
12/13/19	Christmas Party, Potluck, Gift Exchange	Front Range Naturists	clubinfo@frncolorado.com
12/13/19	Karaoke Night	Mountain Air Ranch	marinfo@trynude.com
12/14/19	Holiday Festivities	Glen Eden	info@gleneden.com
12/14/19	Trivia Game and Bingo	Olive Dell Ranch	olivedell1952@gmail.com
12/15/19	Holiday Party and Awards Ceremony	SCNA	scna@socalnaturist.org
12/21/19	Christmas Caroling	Olive Dell Ranch	olivedell1952@gmail.com
12/21/19	Ugly Sweater Dance	Laguna del Sol	office@lagunadelsol.com
12/25/19	Christmas Day Dinner	Lupin Lodge	relax@lupinlodge.org
12/25/19	Christmas Day Potluck	Olive Dell Ranch	olivedell1952@gmail.com
12/31/19	New Year's Eve	Glen Eden	info@gleneden.com
12/31/19	New Year's Eve 2020 Party	Lupin Lodge	relax@lupinlodge.org
12/31/19	New Year's Eve Dance & Midnight Buffet	Olive Dell Ranch	olivedell1952@gmail.com
12/31/19	New Year's Eve!	Laguna del Sol	office@lagunadelsol.com

Note: These activities and dates are subject to change.

AANR West clubs welcome all people willing to conform to its principles and standards, regardless of age, gender, marital status, religious beliefs, ethnic origin or sexual orientation.